GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 2ND APRIL 2013 
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Mr Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Mr Grahame Day                            

                              Mr David Edlin
                              Mrs Cheryl Hyde                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

In Attendance:    Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                             ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting There were no declarations of interest
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Margaret David, Eric Hoole,
     Cllr Geraint Hopkins and Andrew Jones

3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th March were approved.
and signed off as a true record by the Chairman. 

     4) Matters Arising
           Speeding in the vicinity of Glasbury Bridge

           Following the meeting with Tony Caine and Ian Mills DE thought 

           it important that a letter was sent setting out the points of 

           agreement and  suggesting a possible way forward. He undertook to 

           draft such a letter setting out suggested locations for the 30mph signs       DE 

           and reiterating the understanding of the Council’s willingness to make
           some sort of contribution towards the cost of the work. In the 
           meantime it was noted that speed strips had been installed on either 
           side of the bridge.
           New Notice Board
            RJ reported that the Board was now complete and would be installed 

            shortly. The cost was £250 and the invoice was handed to the Clerk for        MH

            payment. 
           Play Equipment from Glasbury School
          The ‘Friends of Velindre’ had expressed interest in acquiring the equipment 

           for the ‘bottom field’ and it was currently being stored by Glenn Smith.

           However PCC had made it clear to the Friends that ownership of the site 

           would need to be transferred to them prior to the equipment being installed 
           on the site and their were also a number of financial issues to be resolved eg. 

           the cost of insurance, maintenance etc  

           Clerk’s Job Description
           MH reported hat he now signed this document and that it was with the 

           Council’s records.          
            Defibrillator

            It was noted that it would be necessary to re-apply to the British Heart 

            Foundation for a grant towards the end of April when further funds would 

            be available. GD suggested that further funding could  be raised 
            through a local lottery

  5)  Literature & Information received                                                                                                                                                                               
BBNP – Scrutiny Panel
 CH expressed an interest in joining the panel as it’s  remit included 

        planning matters.
    6)  Financial Matters 
(i) The Clerk’s salary and expenses for the month of  March 
                         in the sum of £80.00 were approved.
(ii) The Council’s PAYE liability in the sum of £60 was approved.
(iii) A request for a 75% contribution towards the cost of water rates and insurance for St Peters Church Hall had been received in the sum 
          of £556.28 and it was agreed that this should be paid. However the 

          Clerk was requested to obtain 2 years accounts for both St Peter’s

          and Velindre Village Halls so that the future level of support could 

          be considered.   
 7)  County Councillor’s Report                                                                         
            None
 8)  AOB
            RJ drew attention to the state of the Bont and the amount of dog excrement
            thereon. MH undertook to bring it to the attention of Glasbury Community 
            Council.                                                                                                             MH
            Quite apart from the defibrillator GD thought there might be come merit in 
            the Council running their own lottery so that it would be able to support 
            more good causes.  
9) Date of Next Meeting

            7.45 pm on Tuesday 7th May in St Peter’s Church Hall
The Council’s AGM will take place first at 7.30 pm)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9pm
